## **TOWN OF GLASGOW**

# **BUDGET MEETING**

# January 25, 2024

Mayor Fannin called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Roll call was taken and a quorum was present. Those present included: Mayor Fannin, Recorder Jay Ward, Marty Blankenship, John Alderson, Mike Szerokman, Town Clerk Natalie Smith and Director of Public Works John Qualls. Eddie Hamilton was absent.

A moment of silence was observed and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

## **DISCUSSION**

Recorder Jay Ward commended Councilman Mike Szerokman and Town Clerk Natalie Smith for their efforts to collect unpaid town fees. \$25,542.14 in past due fees have been collected due to their efforts.

The Glasgow Town Council, including department heads and the town clerk reviewed expenditures for each department and noted the percentage of the allotted budget for each department that has been spent so far for the 23-24 FY.

After review and discussion, it was determined that some additional funds that have not been spent in Central Garage and City Hall may be used to fund various projects reviewed by the council. Prioritized projects may include storm drainage on 1st Street, the purchase of a new police vehicle, paving projects through the RIC program, upgrades to the sewer plant, safety equipment replacements for the town buildings and new office furniture for the town clerk's office.

#### **ADJOURNMENT**

Jay Ward made a motion to adjourn the budget meeting. John Alderson seconded the motion. Motion carried. The meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

Mayor Donald Fannin

Recorder Jay Ward